


Treasury will conti 1e to support FHFA’s administrative actions to enhance the regulation of the
GSEs, promote private-sector competition, and satisfy the preconditions set forth in its plan for
ending the GSEs’ conservatorships.

We appreciated the opportunity to testify before the Senate Banking Committee on September
10, 2019 on these issues and have since submitted responses to the Questions for the Record that
many members of the Committee provided thereafter. Enclosed are our responses to the
questions set forth in your December 17, 2019 letter. Where appropriate, these responses reflect
the distinct authorities and responsibilities of Treasury (as a part of the Administration) and
FHFA (as an independent regulator). For questions more appropriately answered by one or the
other of our agencies, we have noted that in our response.

Treasury and FHFA look forward to working with Congress on a bipartisan basis to develop
legislation for comprehensive housing finance reform that establishes a stronger and more
resilient housing finance system.

If you have any further questions, please direct your staff to contact Treasury’s and FHFA’s
legislative affairs offices.

Sincerely,

9—'«-‘« 7. M.Ivaén'-—f

Steven T. Mnuchin
Secretary
U.S. Department of ¢ Treasury

Enclosure

cc:

The Honorable Sherrod Brown
The Honorable Catherine Cortez Masto
" e Honorable Doug Jones

The Honorable Robert Menendez
The Honoral : Jack Reed

The Honorable Brian Schatz

The Honorable Kyrsten Sinema
The Honorable Tina Smith

The Honorabie Jon Tester

The onorable Chris Van Hollen
The Honorable Elizabeth Warren
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Mark A. Calabria
Director
Federal Housing Finance Agency




























